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Date:     January 22, 2014  

To:     Chair Cole and members of the Natural Resources Board 

From:     Rob Bohmann, WCC Chair 

Subject:     2014 Wisconsin Bear Harvest Quotas 

The Wisconsin Conservation Congress’ Bear Study Committee met at the Mead Wildlife Area Visitor Center in 

Milladore on Saturday, December 7, 2013.  

A couple of items that were on their agenda that day were the 2013 bear season harvest summary  and the 

proposed 2014 harvest quotas/permits. Dave MacFarland, DNR Carnivore Biologist, did an excellent job in 

providing the information on both of these items to the committee. The quota levels that Dave presented to 

the committee were 1100/Zone A, 650/Zone B, 1350/Zone C and 1600/Zone D. These levels were generally well 

received by the committee. However, some of the committee members felt there were still more than enough 

bears in some of the areas of Zone B. The permit levels that were presented to the committee were 2100/Zone 

A, 1010/Zone B, 5100/Zone C and 2250/Zone D. The committee was pleased to see that permit levels were 

being raised in Zones B, C and D. The Congress Bear Committee supports both the proposed quotas and permit 

levels for the 2014 season. 

The Bear Committee also supported the continuation of another 5 year interval for the tetracycline based bear 
population study with this study effort to be done again in 2016. 
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